                       St. Bernard Parish Retired Teachers’ Association Meeting/Luncheon   
June 28, 2024
          Docville in Meraux, Louisiana
The president called the meeting to order at 12:20 p.m.
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Rosemary Gioia. 
Recording Secretary Mickey Lux read the minutes from the last meeting. A motion was made to accept the minutes as read by Larry Cowen and seconded by Faith Moran. They were voted upon by the membership and accepted as read. 
Rosemary Gioia, the treasurer, read the treasurer’s report and reported a balance of $13,679.32.
The president announced that we have a membership of 208 so we beat our record from last year.
Carolon Craft one more meeting before state meeting for the Louisiana Foundation. She reminded us about bringing eye glasses and cases to our meetings for the Lions Club, as well as other gently used items for the silent auction of the Foundation to the next SBRTA meeting,
Paul announced that we also need to bring in school supplies to the next meeting so we can go to the school or schools in January. He mentioned that more of us should come with the officers to the schools. The last time we went to the school, we went out to eat at a restaurant, compliments of SBRTA.
Paul introduced Rodney Watson, Executive director of the LRTA for 19 years, who, as Paul said, would report on the bad things the governor is doing to education.  Rodney Watson introduced the new president of LRTA, Clyde Hamner. He talked about how to we need to do 2 things:   We need to keep the legislators’ hands off our money in TRSL and help keep the things that that keep our money safe.
 Rodney Watson said it was a rough legislative session this summer. The new governor has done a lot of damage to education and is trying to damage us. He encouraged us to be diligent to fight against a Constitutional Convention.
Paul asked Lynn Gagnon to speak. She constantly keeps us notified via email and posts a lot on our Facebook page. She encouraged us to call or email legislators. 
There was a pause in the meeting for the luncheon.
The meeting was resumed after the luncheon, and the Memorial for the teachers who said, and candles were lit for every teacher who passed away this past year. Bev Lawrason, Denise Cooper, Cindy Kooke, and Brenda Boleware read at the memorial. We also said a prayer for Wayne Warner, principal at Chalmette High School, who was attacked last month and was hospitalized and is now in rehabilitation. 
Paul Grethel announced that the next meeting will be at Maumus Theater in Arabi on Friday September 13 at 11:30.
He asked for a vote concerning the food. It could be either Guy, the person who has been providing the food for our previous meetings or Arabi Food Store. Arabi Food Store was chosen.
Tickets for door prizes were pulled.
Rosemary Gioia said the money collected for the 50/50 prize was $235.00, meaning the winner would get $118.00. The winner was Lena Appel.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:35 p. m.
       

Respectfully submitted,
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Michaele A. “Mickey” Lux
SBRTA Recording Secretary
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